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Paraparaumu Bridge Club Inc

1,Brett Ambler way

PO Box 1605, Paraparaumu Beach 5032

Phone:  298 4014    Email:  paraparaumubridge@clear.net.nz 

Please note the change in our

street address. The Box number

is still our postal address.
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Payment of Subscription.
This is now due. Pay before

 March 1st to get the discount.

Courtesy at the bridge table

At a Bridge Improvers’ workshop

Ron Klinger once said

“Be kind to your partner or do 

not  play with them”.
Remember bridge is a partnership

 game. If a partner has been found 

for you, this is especially important.

Protocol with Electronic Scorers
Some players are spending too

 much time looking at the 
Bridgemates.  Comments such as 

“100% to us”, “well done partner”,
“good sacrifice” are considered bad

 manners. It is suggested that when East has 

East has checked the score the 
device is passed  anticlockwise to
 North, who looks at it and hands it
 on to  West who then hands it back

to South. In that way all players get

 to see the result and no discussion

is necessary.(See notice Board)
The Collection Process
Two table slips must be completed: one by south for the scorers and one by either North or West for the Treasurer
This player will be responsible for completing a second entry slip with names and numbers of each player, assembling the entry payments, marking off the MST Cards and completing the Entry Slip, as in the example below, with the red ball point pen (as supplied to each table).

The MST Cards will be marked off with an “X “in the numbered box used to record the payment for that session.

The “Howell Pair No” column on the Table Entry Slip will be used during the trial to mark the type of Table Fee used by each member at the Table as follows;

M  -  for MST

C  -  for Cash, gold coins only if possible.

G  -  for Guest
V   -  for Prize voucher

D   -  for Director.

Worked example:   

	

	Date  01/03/2014
	
	Table 6

	Competition   Best Pairs
	
	

	Names
	Computer No
	Howell

Pair No

	North:  Blacke Smith
	451093
	M

	South:  Jack Beans-talk
	 671902
	M

	  East:  Wendy  Heart
	24579
	C

	 West:  Sandy Beach
	987231
	V

	Substitutes N/S for
	
	

	                 E/W for
	
	

	
	
	


The completed entry slips for the Treasurer, together with any cash, will be collected from the North or West  player by the session convener or other nominated club member, at a convenient time during the playing session.
 The bag together with the completed slips money etc., will be posted into the treasurer’s box in the office.

MULTIPLE SESSION TICKETS (MST)

ON LINE PURCHASE

A very quick and useful way for you to buy your MST tickets is to use the facility provided as a standard feature by your  bank to pay on line, for a purchase.  This is in much the same way as you can also pay your annual subs on-line or pay any bill by direct credit.

To purchase one or a number of MST tickets, simply pay to the club bank account 030732 0068262 00 the amount necessary to cover your purchase e.g. $30 for one $60 for two etc.  In one of the details columns for the payment to the Bridge Club account enter your Name and Initials and in one of the other columns enter the acronym “MST”.

Your MST purchase will be prepared and placed on the Notice Board at the club within two days of your purchase being passed to Westpac (our bank).

We hope that you will find purchasing your future MSTs on line will prove to be an effective, least hassle way for you to operate this aspect of your membership.

The Treasurer.

Suggestion Book
It has been agreed that Raffles held for tournaments where we have visitors will be for that Event only so that the winners are always present.
The inside covers of the rubbish bins have been cleaned as requested by a member of the committee – thank you Sara!

Phantom table. Whilst it is recommended that this is always Table 3, it is not always possible to do this and some players may have to sit out twice. It is dependent on the number of tables and the movement decided upon by the Director whose responsibility this is.

Rude behaviour will not be tolerated. Please be courteous and polite during playing sessions. If you make a mistake remember to apologise especially if you have made a mistake and have caused inconvenience to other players.

Chairs
We are NOT planning to buy chairs in the near future as the AGM gave a clear message that  can be delayed but Waikanae Bridge club are in the process of doing this and have kindly lent us an example of what they want. It is available in all colours and fabrics. It is there in the club for you to look at and give us some feedback.
Coming Events
Paraparaumu Flooring Open Tournament
Sunday 16 March, The notice is on the notice board so sign up now

Fire Drill

It is sometime since a fire drill has been held at the club and we are required by law to hold one each year. We intend to remedy this at each session early in March before the end of daylight saving. Directors may need to reduce the number of boards to allow this to happen.
Car tyres are being marked about 9.50 in the mornings. It is suggested that you do not arrive before 10am

Good Bridging to you all
NEWSLETTER NO 2 February 2014


Since taking over the management of your club in November last year, the committee has spent a fair amount of time and effort looking for ways to improve the value of your membership and playing experience. 


For example, working with the Council we have helped improve parking; we formally now pay all our bills by internet banking; we have introduced the purchase of the MST cards on line for our members; tidied up our gardens and added new shrubs (thank you to Marion Sillick for donating a Camellia). KCDC has agreed to take over the garden so thank you to Ian Nicholls for organising that. We further hope that we can also go on improving other aspects of your membership to continue to make our club the best in the Kapiti District.


To this end we have for some period been concerned at the time and effort it takes to collect the table money at the beginning of each session. At no time have we questioned the honesty of any club members or criticised the hard work previously done. Accordingly we propose trialling, for two months, a revised process. We hope this new process will reduce and therefore improve the time spent collecting table money to proceed as quickly as possible. The trial will begin in the first week of March and depending upon how it goes we will make a final decision regarding the future of the new process at the end of the two months. This is a high trust model that relies on the honesty of all club members. In future all players will be involved rather than just the few who have been doing it.


The committee has developed a set of instructions to go with the new process. As well as giving you all a personal copy and posting it on the Notice Board, a copy of these instructions, during the trial, will also be found under the bidding pad. The new process has been set out for you on the next page.


We feel sure that the club members will support the committee in this trial and that in the future we can all look forward to moving on with our bridging with the least amount of delay and fuss at each session as possible.


My sincere thanks go to those members who are not committee members who have offered their support in various ways. It is very heartening.


My kindest regards to you all


Jennette Newport



































